


Minutes of the 44th Meeting of the Board of Directors of 




Fowler’s Ales [Prestoungrange] Limited was held in The 




Courts at The Prestoungrange Gothenburg, 227/ 299 High 




Street, Prestonpans on January 24th 2008  

Present:
Much Hon. Baron of Prestoungrange [Chair]



Much Hon. Baron of Dolphinstoun



Lady Prestoungrange



Mathew Wills Yr of Prestoungrange


Craig Allan [Head Brewer]
Sylvia Burgess [Secretary]

             
Anne Taylor 
1. Minutes of the 43rd Meeting of the Directors on November 

28th 2007 at The Courts, The Prestoungrange Gothenburg, 




Prestonpans

Agreed:
1.1
That these were a correct record.

2. Matters  Arising
There were no matters arising not dealt with elsewhere.
3. Head Brewer’s Operational Report 

Reported:
3.1
That no particular problems had occurred.

4. Management Accounts for December 2007 

Received:
4.1
The Management Accounts which sustained the  improvement to external sales to wholesalers and clubs/ pubs but in The Goth they remained well below 2006 level; although still marginally ahead overall on the previous 12 months. 

Reported:

4.1
That Cathy Hamilton kindly continued with her 




telesales arising whilst a replacement is found on an integrated 



basis with the next steps towards bottling activities.
4.2 That Flying Furkin were listing Fowler’s Ales in 

February and that it was hoped a considerable uplift in cask sales will be achieved although sustaining it will be difficult of course.
5. Progress To Bottling Initiative in 2008 
Reported:
5.1
 That the Head Brewer was still seeking an appropriate individual to join him as Sales Director, and would be contacting agencies to see if they can assist.


5.2
That as soon as a Sales Director was identified, new premises would be taken to enable the necessary volume production.

5.3       That uncertainty that the Arts Festival would be able to
acquire the former Fowler’s HQ in The Pans continued, although all were agreed that it would afford an ideal base for brewing sufficient for the bottling targets necessarily set.

Confirmed:
5.1
That Craig Allan will sustain his search for a Sales Manager to capture sufficient market for the bottled beers planned and then to sustain and build the cask sales already created, to commence working some 12 weeks before brewing capacity comes on line for the bottles; recognising that the individual concerned will need sample bottled product for that period and to be knowledgeable of the relevant trade.

6.
Transfer of Book keeping to Sharp Hine & Burgess LLP & Belfield Workshop as Store
Reported:
6.1
That the Finance Director and Company Secretary would ensure that the book keeping is transferred to SHB LLP as soon as convenient, whilst Fowler’s continues as a sub-tenant of East of Scotland at the Prestoungrange Gothenburg. 

6.2       That Fowler’s will make use of the north Belfield 

Workshop for hop storage etc.  following the closure of the Lock-Up at Cockenzie, and Barons Courts (1998) / PAF (2006) will pass on rental/ rates as necessary.

6.3
The Prestonpans Ales van is now the sole responsibility of the Company on full maintaining lease from East of Scotland. 

7.                                 Date of Next Meeting 
Confirmed:

7.1
That the next and 45th Meeting of the Directors will be 




held on February 29th at a time to be notified.  

